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By Ken Gordon 
                                                                                                   

 

 

 

Happy New Year Everyone! 
 
 There is a lot to catch up with since the last newsletter, starting with the Christmas Dance at Deer 
Creek Golf and Country Club. Cathy & committee organized an elegant evening with great food, music & 
prizes. Thanks for a fabulous night. 
 
 Tom Brown of CTV once again made sure Corvettes of Durham was on the air live to present our 
cheque for $1,000.00 plus lots of toys to donate to Toy Mountain at Pickering Town Centre. Thanks to the 
members that came out to support such a great cause. 
 
 We then got together for the Silly Sweater Party at the Hops House in Whitby. There were all types 
of festive attire including some naughty. The afternoon included 50/50, prizes and lots & lots of laughs. 
Thank you to the Ravens and helpers for a fun time. 
 
 Hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas! We had a houseful as usual, but it is always great to 
have the grandkids stay overnight and wake us up at 7am to open all the gifts left behind by Santa. It’s a 
very exhausting day but we made it through, only to clean up and plan the next event. New Year’s Eve 
involves preparing a Prime Rib Dinner for family & friends that seem to enjoy killing us by staying till 5am. 
Marilyn knew our overnight guests would be up early, so to be a good hostess she chose not to go to bed 
at all so she could greet them when they awoke (it was a long night). 
 
 The 2018 season is taking on some major changes regarding The Executive. After many years as our 
Treasurer, Myran Coburn is retiring and Anne Halverson has volunteered to fill his shoes. Dorothy Gagnon 
is stepping down as Secretary and we welcome Roxanne Kowal to take on that roll. Cathy Nunno has 
decided to hand over the Social Director position to Jann Langlois and last but not least Rocco Nunno has 
passed the torch to Judy Robinson to be our new Membership Director. Huge Thanks to the Past Executive 
and Welcome to our new volunteers. 
 
 Looking forward to the 2018 season and Jann has already been busy finding ways to keep all the 
members busy (hold on and enjoy the ride). Check the calendar of events regularly and plan to join in the 
fun. 
 
 I have confirmed our General Meeting dates with the managers at Amici’s. Rob and Adriana are 
looking forward to hosting us on the 3rd Wednesday each month with the exception of June, July & August 
for offsite get-togethers. 
 
 Our first meeting is January 17th.  See you all at Amici’s! 
 
        Ken  
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COD Executive: 

President  Ken Gordon  905-831-0653  kgordon@sympatico.ca    

Vice President Brian Lindow  647-237-8209  brian.lindow@sympatico.ca  

Treasurer  Anne Halverson 416-284-9753  annehalverson@bell.net 

Secretary  Roxanne Kowal  905-767-3312  roxanne.kowal@gmail.com  

Governor  John Robinson 905-430-9601  johnrobinsonHR@hotmail.ca  

Past President Ron Boulter  905-429-2355  ron.boulter@sympatico.ca  

 

 

COD Directors: 

Advertising  Marilyn Gordon 905-831-0653  kgordon@sympatico.ca  

Club Clothing  Your Moving Depot 905-438-1906  kelly@yourmovingdepot.ca  

Club Historian  VACANT 

DreamVettes  Brian Lindow  647-237-8209  brian.lindow@sympatico.ca  

Membership  Judy Robinson 905-430-9601  juditha165@yahoo.ca  

NCRS Rep  Ron Langlois  905-579-6439  langlois@rogers.com  

NCM Ambassadors Ron Tremblay & 905-895-1047  rmtremblay@sympatico.ca  

Sue Woodland 905-895-1047  suewoo@sympatico.ca  

Newsletter  Sue Woodland 905-895-1047  suewoo@sympatico.ca  

Social   Jann Langlois  905-419-2924  corvettegirl@rogers.com  

Website  John Fletcher  905-683-0696  vetmyster@hotmail.com 

Corvettes of Durham was established in 
2000.  We meet on the third Wednesday 
every month at 7:30 pm. During the 
summer months, we arrange ‘offsite 
meetings’ and cruise to different 
locations. If you have a favourite 
restaurant, suitable for a meeting, please 
let the Social Convenor know. 
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Members’ Corner 

 
CORVETTES OF DURHAM proudly sponsors the 
Oshawa Hospital Foundation R.S. McLaughlin 
Durham Regional Cancer Centre and CTV 
Toronto / Salvation Army “Toy Mountain”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
 

 

 

     

 

 

 
 

December Birthdays 
Mike Tillart …..………….………..……4 
Megan Murray……………………....…9 
Ken Gordon ….……………….....…..12 
Rob Stefantschitsch ……..……..…..13 
Ron Tremblay ……………..…….…..21 
Linda Bunn ……………………….….28 

 

January Birthdays 
Brian Lindow ……………….…..……4 
Linda Striemer ………………….…...12 
Sharon Gibson …………   ……..…..16 
Vickie Hall-Dewey …………………..26 
Jane Megill ……………………..……26 
Susan Gomes ………………….……29 
 
 

 

Sponsors 
 
If you know of anyone who would be interested in 
advertising in our newsletter please contact: 
Marilyn Gordon @ 905-831-0653 
 

Annual Advertising Rates 
 
Bronze Business card  -  $  30.00 
 
Silver Half page           -  $125.00  (includes 

link on website) 
 
Gold Whole page       -  $175.00   (includes 

link on website) 

     COD Club Clothing 
COD Club Clothing can be ordered online 
directly from Your Moving Depot. 
 
www.yourmovingdepot.ca/corvettes 
password -     durham 
 
Contact:  Kelly or Kim 
 

 



WELCOME! to the newest members of our 

COD Leadership team:  Anne Halverson, 

Treasurer; Roxanne Kowal Chiusolo, Secretary; 

and Jann Langlois, Social Convenor.  Judy 

Robinson recently assumed the Membership 

position and Brian Lindow has taken on the DreamVettes coordination. 

 Please have a look at the events calendar in this issue, where you 

will see some terrific activities our Social Convenor and others have 

arranged for us throughout the year. 

 There will be more activities listed in future newsletters, but for 

now please note the January to March listings in particular.  In March, 

COD is once again participating in Motorama and a few more COD 

Corvettes are required for our display.  Please contact Brian Lindow 

(647-237-8209) if you can assist. 

 Are you looking for even more to do on a cold winter day or 

night?  With our Corvettes tucked away until Spring, we can still 

enjoy events in addition to those listed on our calendar to 

socialize, enjoy good food and have fun doing different activities 

together. 

 We all can assist our Social Convenor by throwing an impromptu 

event such as going to dinner theatre or a comedy club… bowling…an ice 

cream social…art gallery visit… historical house tour…axe throwing…you 

name it!  Just get in touch with Jann Langlois (905-419-2924 or 

corvettegirl@rogers.com) to ensure that the date of your planned 

activity doesn’t clash with something else being planned, then go ahead 

and take it on!  Make your plans!  Notify your fellow club members by 

email with the details and get ready to have a great time together! 

 

mailto:corvettegirl@rogers.com


 

  





MY LAST CHAPTER AS SOCIAL CONVENOR....... 

Merry Christmas 2017 and Happy New Year 2018 

 

This will be my last entry for the COD Newsletter as Social Convenor. I have 

enjoyed planning your events for the last 36 months.  

 

First; I would like to THANK all the wonderful members....past and present, who, 

for the last three years have been so kind, supportive and helpful with "ALL 

THINGS SOCIAL" for the Corvettes of Durham. From the very beginning, when we 

joined the club I have always said that "a nicer group of people you will never 

find." 

 

Thanks to everyone who came out to the planned events over the last three 

years. So many club members have gone out of their way to make the events 

fun and successful. 

 

It has been my hope that I have done my best for you. If you had fun...then I 

was happy. We have to make our own fun. 

 

I am especially grateful to Jan Raven for her dedication to running the 50/50 for 

all the events for the last three years. THANK YOU Jan and Dave! They work so 

hard for the Corvettes of Durham. 

 

I cannot THANK the Christmas Committee enough for the dedication and 

commitment they have given to make the annual highlight Christmas Dinner 

and Dance event such a FANTASTIC success. THANK YOU! I hope everyone in 

the club knows how special each of you is. 

 

I also must THANK Rocco for the endless hours he has given to help me driving 

me around, shopping (which he hates), wrapping things, teaching me about 

car stuff, and mostly listening to me worry and stew about an upcoming 

event...THANK YOU! 

 

And lastly, I am truly thankful to JANN LANGLOIS, for assuming the position of 

Corvettes of Durham SOCIAL DIRECTOR. I know she will enjoy planning new and 

exciting events for everyone. THANK YOU! 

 

Hope to see you all very soon....Happy New Year 2018! 

 

It will soon be time again to ......START YOUR CORVETTE ENGINES!!!!! 

 

Many thanks! 

 

Cathy Nunno 



 

COD CHRISTMAS DINNER and DANCE     

 On Saturday November 25th, 54 COD members and 16 guests dined and danced at our annual 

Christmas Dinner and Dance.  Again this year, we enjoyed music pre- and during dinner as well as 

dance tunes later in the evening, all courtesy of our DJs Hazel & Johnny.  The dinner buffet was tasty 

and the raffle table loaded with some fantastic items we all hoped to take home. 

 A huge COD thanks to those members who donated various 

prizes:  Anne Halverson, Roxanne & John Chiusolo, Rodway 

Bramble (our webmaster), Rosemary & Adrian Coolen, Terry & 

Doreen Nodwell, Jim Prescott & Cecile Bourgeous, Patti & 

Sam Dickey, Margaret & Jerry Kowal, Rocco & Cathy Nunno, 

Jan & Dave Raven and Ron Tremblay & Sue Woodland. 

Another huge COD thanks goes to club sponsor Shield Auto 

Glass for donating the Texas Mickey, won by Gilles Landry - 

but taken home by Jim & Cecile! 

 Other happy winners include Aleph & Rodway Bramble (Home Entertainment – Kentucky 

Style), Roxanne Chiusolo (Pizza & $Dough), Myran Coburn 

(Corvette Romance), Gus Tzirivilas (Keeping Your Corvette 

Fine), Bruce Gagnon (His & Her Booze), Gilles Landry (His and 

Her Chillout), Walter Edwards  (Chocolate & Sweets), Paul 

Arsenault (Spa Basket), guest Bob Allan (Detailing Package), 

Cecile Bourgeois (Wine and Goodies) and guest  Gail Allan 

(Ring in the New Year Basket). 

 The 50-50 draw in the amount of 300 dollars was taken 

home by Curleen Fredericks.  That will cover a few tanks of gas 

for the Corvette!  Free 2018 COD memberships were won by Terry & Doreen Nodwell and Sam & 

Patti Dickey. The remaining prize winners were guest Sylvia Arsenault, guests Larry & Ann Fullerton, 

Angela Tzirivilas, Rosemary & Adrian Coolen, Brian Baker, Julian Ralph, Brian Lindow, Sue 

Woodland, Cathy Nunno, guest Frank Johnston, Shirley & Paul Arsenault, guest Linda Cryderman, 

Jann Langlois, Evelyn Coburn and guest Donna Coughlan.  Congrats to all! 

 We missed those members not there (and you missed a great party) and sadly, we all missed 

Santa!  As you have heard, our Santa (Dave Collins) was recuperating from a heart attack but was 

soon home, feeling better and resting.  Since then, he was spotted at our Silly Sweater Party!! 

 Again, a big thanks to Cathy Nunno and her team of jolly elves for a terrific evening of fun & 

friendship - Doreen & Terry, Darlene & Clayton, John & Judy, Walter & Pauline, and Jan & Dave. And 

of course, thanks to all those who attended! 

 

 

     

    

  



ALL PHOTOS courtesy of Terry Nodwell: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Some of the many door & raffle prize winners… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 That was a great party!!  



 

 



 

  January 2018 

 

Sue and I wish everyone a healthy and prosperous 2018! 

We’d like to tell new COD members that we’ve been involved in the Corvette world for 

over 20 years and members of the NCM for over 13 years and we are Lifetime members. 

We’ve been members of COD for umpteen years.  

Our first year anniversary as the Club’s Ambassadors is coming up.  We took up this 

position from Jan and Dave Raven, who are actually founding members of the National 

Corvette Museum. We’re pleased to follow in their footsteps! 

The National Corvette Museum acts as the steward for all Corvette enthusiasts, by 

fulfilling its mission to celebrate the Corvette’s invention and preserve this 

legendary automobile’s past, present and future. 

As Ambassadors, our mission is to receive and convey the most current and correct 

Museum information to our fellow COD members. Ambassadors act as Museum 

representatives to promote and solicit support for the Museum through promotional 

activities and encourage other Corvette enthusiasts to join the Museum. 

Additionally, Ambassadors are the voice of our Corvette club, communicating the 

Club’s concerns, ideas and suggestions to the NCM. 

We encourage Corvette enthusiasts and COD members to become Members 

of the National Corvette Museum.  By doing so, you will join the 36,000 

CORVETTE ENTHUSIASTS THAT SUPPORT THE NATIONAL CORVETTE 

MUSEUM. 

An annual Family membership is $100.00; an Individual membership is $50.00 annually.  

But here’s some good news…since our Club is a member of the NCM, COD members can 
join the NCM for 25% off Individual and Family levels their first year. That means 

Individual members are $37.50 and Family are $75.  Sorry, this discount does not apply 
to renewals.  

 
As always, Sue and I are proud to support the National Corvette Museum and Corvettes 

of Durham. 
 

If anyone has any questions, we are available to assist. 

 

Ron Tremblay & Sue Woodland 

NCM Ambassadors 

 



 

Your link to complete race schedules, 

results, news and a history of Corvette 

Racing from 1999 to the present is: 

http://www.corvetteracing.com. 

 

A new year also brings a new season 

for Corvette Racing in the IMSA 

WeatherTech SportsCar Championship. It 

all begins the weekend of January 5-7 at 

the annual Roar Before the 24, which 

serves as a prelude to the Rolex 24 At 

Daytona and the opening of the IMSA 

season. 

 

For Corvette Racing, this three-day test is a chance to gear up toward another victory in 

their class at the 24 Hour endurance race at Daytona. Both Corvette C7.Rs will be on-track 

along with their full complement of three drivers in each car: Antonio Garcia, Jan Magnussen 

and Mike Rockenfeller in the No. 3 Corvette C7.R. In the No. 4 Corvette will be Oliver Gavin, 

Tommy Milner and Marcel Fässler. 

Corvette Racing celebrates its 20th season of competition in 2018.  The Chevrolet/Corvette 

Racing partnership is the most successful in professional North American endurance racing 

with 98 victories in the US and Canada. Add in eight Le Mans victories and Corvette Racing’s 

global tally is 106 during the last 19 seasons. 

Corvette Racing has enjoyed more than 40 victories for Chevrolet across all motorsports 

events at Daytona, making it the most successful manufacturer at the Daytona International 

Speedway! 

For Roar Before the 24 test results, please refer to http://www.corvetteracing.com.  

The Rolex 24 is scheduled for January 27 & 28.  Watch for race highlights and photos in our 

February newsletter. 

Best wishes to our favourite team for another successful season!! 

http://www.corvetteracing.com/
http://www.corvetteblogger.com/tag/corvette-racing/
http://www.corvetteracing.com/


New Cadillac and Chevy vehicles

Certified Pre-Owned purchase program

Competitive leasing & financing options

GM Certified Service department

Automotive parts and accessories

Full-service collision centre

Proudly sponsoring the Corvettes of Durham 

140 Bond Street West, Oshawa, Ontario Toll Free: 1-877-725-1777

ontariomotorsales.com



          

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

   

HY-HOPE FARM 
5450 Lakeridge Road 

Ashburn, Ontario L0B 1A0 
905.655.4123 

www.hyhopefarm.ca 

info@hyhopefarm.ca  

ADDRESS: 
918 Brock St. N. 

Whitby 
Ontario, Canada 

L1N 4J6 
 

PHONE: 
(905) 493-4031 

 
WEBSITE: 

http://www.thebrockhouse.ca 

http://www.hyhopefarm.ca/
mailto:info@hyhopefarm.ca
http://www.thebrockhouse.ca/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   Twas the 6th of December and a very cold night 
   When 14 brave souls all bundled up tight 
   Drove to the country and lined up by the road 
   To watch all the farmer’s Christmas spirit unfold. 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   There were tractors and farm things of all different kinds 
   Even some horses with jewellery so fine 
   Twenty floats in all so merry & bright 
   It warmed the heart to see the sight. 
 
   To ward off the cold, libations were flowing 
   And as a result our cheeks were all glowing 
   Food appeared from some generous elves 
   And we ate till we dropped in spite of ourselves. 
 
   Cheese, crackers and veggies gave us all a healthy start 
   And then to finish, a sinfully good tart 
   In between were meatballs and sausages all spicy and hot 
   Everything so good we ate the whole lot. 

 
   John showed us a way to keep everything warm 
   Including some things that are longer than his arm 
   Everyone shared in the spirit of the season 
   And agreed to meet next year for the very same reason. 

>>> 



 
Wishing everyone a safe holiday season and  

a very Merry Christmas! 
May 2018 be your best year yet! 

 

                 Dorothy & Bruce Gagnon 
 

############################################################################# 

 

TOY MOUNTAIN PRESENTATION, December 8th at the Pickering Town Centre.  Many 
thanks to the COD members who came out for this special event.  Our donation of $1000 and 
a variety of toys was very much appreciated! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

############################################################################# 

 

 New Year’s Day at Blue Heron - It was darn cold at 10:30 a.m. on New Year’s Day 

 morning when the usual Brunch Bunch met at Blue Heron Casino. 

 

 It’s hard to imagine how 16 of us can graze at a buffet for almost four hours - maybe we 

 didn’t want to go back out into the cold! The Prime Rib was exceptionally good this year 

 along with all the other variety of foods and of course, the dessert table. 

 

 Jim, Cecile and Walter headed to try their New Year’s luck in the Casino.  Funny, we 

 didn’t hear how any of them made out.   All in all it was a fun day with a chance to say 

 HAPPY NEW YEAR! 



Please thank our sponsors when you use them. 

 
  

 

    

 



SILLY SWEATER PARTY, December 17, 2017 

By Marilyn Gordon 

 

 The Raven's and helpers did a great job of ensuring all 44 members in 

attendance had a wonderful afternoon. There was no prize for best sweater but 

everyone looked incredibly festive. 

 We ordered food off the Hops House menu and Pres. Ken found eating his 

chicken wings a little challenging with his long flowing Blonde locks in his face! 

 Shortly after dining, the draws began. The 50/50 went to Darlene Read as 

well as one of the encore draws.  Ron Langlois had horseshoes that day and took 

home 3 encore draws, followed by Ron Boulter, Anne Halverson & Myran each 

taking a prize. 

 Congratulations to all the winners! 

 We were then treated to cake and then Jan and her helpers handed out 

goody bags for all the couples to take home with a Merry Christmas to All! 

 Fabulous afternoon!! 

>>> 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                 

Page | 1  

 

 

    www.tfxinternational.com                       888-415-3158 

 

 

For the handling and transporting of your dreams. 

 

v Fully enclosed trailers with hydraulic lift tailgates 

v Door to door pickup and drop – off 

v Across Canada and cross border delivery 

v Local deliveries, car shows, relocation, snowbirds 

v Experts in customs paperwork and clearances 

v Fully bonded, licensed and insured team of specialists 

 

 When your ready to move, we’ve got you covered! 

      11 City View Dr, Toronto, Ontario, M9W5A5 

          416-243-8531 



 



FLAGS 
for your 

car window, only 
$12.00 (taxes in) 

 
 
Decals $5.00 (taxes 
in) either size.  Decals are 

applied on outside of window.  Available in Silver 
only. 

 
 

  12” high X 4 ½” wide 

 

  18” high X 4 ½” wide 

 
 
 
 

Available for purchase from Judy Robinson: juditha165@yahoo.ca  

 

mailto:juditha165@yahoo.ca


 

 

 

 



   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

The following message from the 2019 Ontario Caravan Captain was 

originally sent by him as an email to registered participants.  It is repeated 

here for the information of those COD members who may still be 

interested in joining the Caravan, 
 
 
 
 

Hello Everyone, 
 
You are receiving this message because you are a registered participant in the 2019 Corvette 
Caravan to the NCM in Bowling Green. 
 

Eastern Ontario Corvette is hosting the first Kingston Corvette Invasion the weekend 

of June 22-23, 2018 in Kingston, ON.  
 
All Clubs and Corvette owners are welcome (encouraged) to attend this inaugural event. In 
addition to all of the fun that is planned (show, bbq, cruise, Kingston Penn and more) we will 
also be holding a Meet and Greet Friday night for everyone who is registered for the 2019 
Caravan. All 100 cars from our Caravan group will be a welcome addition to the Invasion, but it 
will also give everyone coming with us to celebrate the Museum’s 25th Anniversary with us a 
chance to learn more about the tour and ask questions. We will be discussing the route we 
have planned, the cities and venues we will be visiting between here and Bowling Green and 
more about events and activities we have planned during the 4 days we are there. 
 
We are sending this out early so that you can incorporate it into your 2018 schedule now. We 
hope to see you all there. Book early so you don’t miss out.  
 
The registration form is attached. Please feel free to forward this to everyone in your Club. The 
Invasion is open to all Corvette owners, individual Clubs and Quad C members. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
 
James Krane 
Ontario Captain 
2019 Corvette Caravan 
Ontariocaptain2019@gmail.com 
http://www.corvettecaravan.com/on/ 
 
 

>>> 

mailto:Ontariocaptain2019@gmail.com
http://www.corvettecaravan.com/on/
http://www.nationalcorvettecaravan.com/


          
 

Present the First Annual 

 

 

And 



EASTERN ONTARIO CORVETTE 

 

Eastern Ontario Corvette together with Taylor Auto Mall are pleased to announce 

what will hopefully be the first of many annual events. 

When we began planning for this get together we had 3 main objectives: 

1) Promote Kingston as a destination for the Corvette community 

 

2) Provide a venue where Corvette clubs from Ontario and Northern New York 

State could get together, meet and share their love of Corvettes 

 

3) Promote the 2019 Corvette Caravan to Bowling Green Kentucky 

 For those that have not been here, Kingston is situated on the shores of Lake 

Ontario, at the mouth of the Cataraqui and St. Lawrence Rivers. It is known as 

the "Limestone City" for its grand 19th-century buildings, including City Hall at 

Confederation Park, the grand house and gardens of the Bellevue House National 

Historic Site, home of Canada's first Prime Minister, Sir John A. Macdonald, the 

historic Old Fort Henry, world renowned Queen’s University and Royal Military 

College.

 



 

The Ambassador Hotel – 1550 Princess St, Kingston, Ontario K7M 9E3  

1-800-267-7880 or (613) 548-3605 

 

  
                                                                

 

 

  

Accommodations: The Ambassador Hotel 

Book your 1 or 2 night stay by Jan. 31, 2018.    

Special group rate of $119.00 per night plus 

tax (Blocked off under EOC). 

This smoke-free hotel features free WiFi, a 

restaurant, lounge,  indoor pool and water 

slide, fitness centre and lots of parking. 

There will be a special designated area in 

the parking lot for the Corvettes. 

   

Friday Evening 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm 

Friday evening, Ontario Street in front of City 

Hall, will be closed off for exclusive Corvette 

parking from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm. 

During this time participants will be able to 

take advantage of our beautiful down town 

and its many patios, pubs and restaurants. 

Over the course of the weekend please take the time to discuss the 2019 Caravan with Caravan Captains or 

anyone who was there in 2014. The Caravan is one of the most spectacular events you can participate in. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday evening is sure to be a 

highlight. 

5:00 pm Fort Henry Tour (Optional) 

6:00 pm Dinner at Historic Old Fort 

Henry overlooking Royal Military 

College and downtown Kingston. 

Fort Henry is one of most scenic sites in 

the area and should not be missed. 

Draws and Prizes to take place. 

 

 

Saturday morning after breakfast, join us 

on a tour of the Kingston area enjoying all 

the spectacular scenery and history the 

region has to offer. Leaving the 

Ambassador Hotel at 10:00 am, we will 

follow a scenic route through the area 

with at least one rest stop and a return to 

Kingston for a 12:30 pm lunch (barbecue) 

and photo opportunity at Taylor Auto 

Mall. The route has yet to be finalized but 

we promise not to disappoint. 

 

Saturday afternoon enjoy a tour through 

Kingston Penitentiary which will offer a 

rare and unique opportunity to go 

behind the walls of Canada’s oldest and 

most notorious maximum security 

prison. Closed in 2013, the guided tours 

will provide an up-close look at KP as an 

amazing historical building and a national 

historic site, which predates Canadian 

confederation. 



Return Registration Form below to: 

Eastern Ontario Corvette/John Price, 861 Ludgate Crescent, Kingston, ON   K7M 6C7   

Make Checks payable to: Eastern Ontario Corvette or                                           
Interac e-transfer to jprice3@cogeco.ca  password: Kingston 

DRIVER:______________________________________________________________ 

GUEST:______________________________________________________________ 

CLUB NAME:__________________________________________________________ 

EMAIL:_______________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS:____________________________________________________________  

PHONE:______________________________________________________________ 

The first 50 people to register and book their room at the Ambassador Hotel will be entered 
into a draw to win your hotel stay free.  

This early booking draw will take place at the Saturday night dinner. 

Rooms are $119. + taxes. Hotel phone: 1-800-267-7880 or locally (613) 548-3605   

Rooms are blocked off under EOC (Eastern Ontario Corvette) until Jan. 31, 2018. 

Please check the box and include with this form your $20 per car Registration Fee. 

                   $20 per car/couple event registration fee for members of any Corvette Club  

                   $30 per car/couple for non Corvette club members 

Please X the box and indicate no. of people beside those events you would be interested in. 
Once pricing is confirmed in 2018, you will be notified to select your choices & make pymt. 
     

                    $40 (approx.) per person Kingston Penitentiary Tour               

          $55 (approx.) per person Saturday evening dinner at Historic Old Fort Henry 

          $20 (approx.) per person Fort Henry tour 

   

 I, the undersigned, being of lawful age, do for myself, my heirs, executors, and assigns, hereby release, remise and 
forever discharge Eastern Ontario Corvette, and or any individual, group, corporation or group of individuals co-
sponsoring this event, his/her heirs, administrators, and executors of and from any and every claim, demand, action or 
right of action, of whatever kind of nature either in law or in equity arising from or by any reason of bodily accident 
which may occur as a result of participation in the Eastern Ontario Corvette Invasion weekend.  
This release contains the entire agreement between the parties hereto, and the terms of the release are contractual and 
not a mere recital.                                                                                                                                         
I further state that I have carefully read the forgoing release and know the contents hereof and sign the same as my own 
free act.    Sign/Print Name /Date 

________________________________________/________________________________________/______________ 
Signature     Print Name      Date 

_______________________________________/________________________________________/_____________ 

Signature     Print Name      Date 

mailto:jprice3@cogeco.ca


Financial Solutions Designed Exclusively For You 

 

At Azam Portfolio Management we believe that the products and services we provide are meant to 

bring you peace of mind and financial comfort when it comes to: 

 

Working with a Team of Experts across the 

Scotiabank Group we are able to provide 

the following products and services to help 

deliver peace of mind: 

 FINANCIAL PLANNING 

 RETIREMENT PLANNING 

 ESTATE PLANNING 

 PHILANTHROPIC SERVICES 

 INSURANCE PLANNING 

 BUSINESS SUCCESION PLANNING 

 RISK MANAGEMENT 

 INVESTMENT SOLUTIONS 

 INSURED ANNUITIES 

 TAX PLANNING 

 PRIVATE BANKING 

 TRUST SERVICES 

 

Meet the Team: 

 
Tariq Azam, CFA, CFP, FCSI, CSWP, B.Sc.      Portfolio Manager & Director, Wealth Management 416-296-2617 

Nancy Douse, B.Sc., PFP      Investment Associate 416-296-2607 

 

   

   

   

 

®
 Registered trademark of The Bank of Nova Scotia, used by ScotiaMcLeod. ScotiaMcLeod is a division of Scotia Capital Inc. ("SCI"). SCI is a member of the Investment 

Industry Regulatory Organization of Canada and the Canadian Investor Protection Fund. This presentation is intended only to convey information.  It is not to be construed as 

an investment guide or as an offer or solicitation of an offer to buy or sell any of the securities mentioned in it.  The author is an employee of ScotiaMcLeod, a division of Scotia 

Capital Inc. (“SCI”), but the data selection, analysis and views expressed herein are solely those of the author and not those of SCI.  The author has taken all usual and 

reasonable precautions to determine that the information contained in this publication has been obtained from sources believed to be reliable and that the procedures used to 

summarize and analyze such information are based on approved practices and principles in the investment industry.  However, the market forces underlying investment value 

are subject to sudden and dramatic changes and data availability varies from one moment to the next.  Consequently, neither the author nor SCI can make any warranty as to 

the accuracy or completeness of information, analysis or views contained in this publication or their usefulness or suitability in any particular circumstance.  You should not 

undertake any investment or portfolio assessment or other transaction on the basis of this publication, but should first consult your investment or tax advisor, who can assess all 

relevant particulars of any proposed investment or transaction.  SCI and the author accept no liability of whatsoever kind for any damages or losses incurred by you as a result 

of reliance upon or use of this publication in contravention of this notice. All performance data represents past performance and is not indicative of future performance. 

ScotiaMcLeod does not offer tax advice, but working with our team of experts we are able to provide a suite of financial services for clients. Scotia Capital Inc. and its affiliates 

may collectively beneficially own in excess of 1% of one or more classes of the issued and outstanding equity securities mentioned in this newsletter. Within the last 12 months, 

Scotia Capital Inc. may have undertaken an underwriting liability with respect to equity securities of, or has provided advice for a fee with respect to any securities mentioned in 

this newsletter. All insurance products are sold through ScotiaMcLeod Financial Services Inc., the insurance subsidiary of Scotia Capital Inc., a member of the Scotiabank 

Group. When discussing life insurance products, ScotiaMcLeod advisors are acting as Life Underwriters (Financial Security Advisors in Quebec) representing ScotiaMcLeod 

Financial Services Inc.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 



2018 Calendar of COD Events 

 

 

 
 

 GREEN  CCCC Event – check with John Robinson 

 BLACK  COD Event 

 RED   General Information 

 

DATE 
 

EVENT 

 
CONTACT 

 
LOCATION 

 
TIME 

Jan 1 New Year’s Day Brunch Jan Raven Blue Heron Casino, Port Perry 11:00 am 

 
Jan 17 

 
General Meeting 

 
Ken Gordon 

Amici’s Trattoria 
1305 Pickering Pkwy, Pickering 

5:30 supper 
7:30 meeting 

 
Jan 20 

Barrett-Jackson Party 
**Details to follow** 

 
Jann Langlois 

Hops House Pub & Grill 
121 Green Street, Whitby 

 
TBC 

 
Feb 21 

 
General Meeting 

 
Ken Gordon 

Amici’s Trattoria 
1305 Pickering Pkwy, Pickering 

5:30 supper 
7:30 meeting 

Mar –  
date TBC 

 
Games & Card Night 

 
Jann Langlois 

Italian Social Club 
245 Simcoe St. S, Oshawa 

6:30 pm – 
11:00 pm 

 
Mar 4 

NCRS Swap Meet 
$10/table;  
proceeds to Sick Kids 

Ron Langlois or 
Pat Heimrath 
905-579-0674 

 
Wilson Niblett GM 
Richmond Hill 

 
8:00 am –  
12:00 noon 

March  
9, 10 & 11 

Motorama – COD cars 
needed for display! 

 
Brian Lindow 

International Centre, 
MIssissauga 

 
 

 
Mar 21 

 
General Meeting 

 
Ken Gordon 

Amici’s Trattoria 
1305 Pickering Pkwy, Pickering 

5:30 supper 
7:30 meeting 

 
Apr 18 

 
General Meeting 

 
Ken Gordon 

Amici’s Trattoria 
1305 Pickering Pkwy, Pickering 

5:30 supper 
7:30 meeting 

 
May 16 

 
General Meeting 

 
Ken Gordon 

Amici’s Trattoria 
1305 Pickering Pkwy, Pickering 

5:30 supper 
7:30 meeting 

May 
18, 19, 20 

Victoria Day SpeedFest 
Weekend 

 
Ron Tremblay 

Canadian Tire Motorsport Park 
Bowmanville 

 

 
June 20 

 
General Meeting 

 
Ken Gordon 

 
Location TBC 

5:30 supper 
7:30 meeting 

June 
22 & 23 

Corvette Invasion & 
Caravan Meet & Greet 

See item in this 
newsletter. 

 
Kingston ON 

 

 
June 24 

 
DreamVettes 

 
Brian Lindow 

Ontario Motor Sales 
140 Bond Street W, Oshawa 

7:30 am – 
1:00 pm 

July  
5, 6, 7 & 8 

Mobil1 SportsCar Grand 
Prix 

 
Norby Dippold 

Canadian Tire Motorsport Park 
Bowmanville 

 

July 18 General Meeting Ken Gordon TBC  

Aug –  
date TBC 

 
Offsite General Meeting 

 
Jann Langlois 

Details to follow – check back in 
February! 

 

Aug  
25 & 26 

 
AutoFest 

Linda & Gilles 
Landry 

 
Lakeview Park, Oshawa 

 

 
Dec 1 

 
Christmas Dinner/Dance 

 
Jann Langlois 

Oshawa Shriner’s Club 
1626 Simcoe Street N. 

5:30 pm –  
??? 


